
THE LAKEWINDS

OUR MISSION:

The community of Lakeshore Elementary School, in accordance with 
the North Syracuse Central School District, will work collaboratively 
with students, staff, and families to:

● Provide all students with the skills, knowledge and confidence 
they need to become independent seekers of knowledge

● Help all students discover their passions for learning
● Encourage  all students to develop a growth mindset
● Support all students’ social and emotional grown
● Celebrate the personal achievements of all students

  SEPTEMBER  2024

TINA CHMIELEWSKI, PRINCIPAL Office: 315-218-2600
www.nscsd.org FAX: 315-218-2685

NURSE FAX: 315-218-2686
Attendance: 315-218-2615
Transportation: 315-218-2107

http://www.nscsd.org


NORTH SYRACUSE CENTRAL SCHOOLS
5355 West Taft Road

North Syracuse, New York 13212
Phone: 315-218-2100     FAX: 315-218-2185

BOARD OF EDUCATION MEMBERS
Michael Mirizio,  President

Xavier Moody-Wusik,  Vice President
Robert Crabtree Matthew Hermann Beth Kramer Joshua Ludden

Paul Fargaglia            Amanda Sugrue Mark Thorne

CENTRAL ADMINISTRATION
Michael Schiedo, Interim Superintendent of Schools:  315-218-2151

Dr. Christopher Leahey, Associate Superintendent for Teaching & Learning:  
315-218-2124

Jamie Sullivan, Director of ELA & Elementary Education:  315-218-2147
Donald F.X. Keegan, Associate Superintendent for Business Services:  

315-218-2119
Jilian Herrera, District Clerk:  315-218-2131

2024-2025 PTO OFFICERS

President - Amanda Webb
Treasurer - Amanda Webb
Co-Treasurer - Sara Mowers
Secretary - Jennifer Fuller
Co-Secretary - Amy Dygert
Sunshine/School Spirit - Angel Fikes
Staff Treasurer - Vina Fedele



Contact us:

Principal:
Tina Chmielewski   
315-218-2600

School Secretaries:
Mrs. Nicolini & 
Mrs. Krupke
315-218-2600

School Nurses:
Mrs. Cooney 
315-218-2603

Attendance:
Mrs. Nichols
315-218-2615

School Psychologist:
Miss Harter
315-218-2606

Kitchen: 
Mrs. Graveline
315-218-2617

PTO President: 
Mrs. Amanda Webb
315-766-8217

 

● The Main Office and Health Office are 
open from 8 am to 4 pm

● Children arrive between 9 am and 9:15 
am.  School begins at 9:15 am

● ALL CALL starts at 3:20 pm in the GYM 
so parking will be on the Rt. 11 side of 
the building to the right of the Church 
canopy, with buses loading at 3:20 pm

● PLEASE NOTIFY the school whenever 
your child is absent by calling the 
dedicated attendance line at 
315-218-2615.  The answering machine 
is on 24/7 for your convenience.

● If you have not phoned in your child’s 
absence, please send a note into school 
when your child returns to school 
stating the reason for the absence.

● If your child is arriving late for school 
(past 9:15 am), you will need to sign 
him/her in at the Main Office.  If you let 
the school know about an appointment 
in advance, you can avoid getting calls 
from the attendance system.

● When visiting or volunteering at the 
school, please sign in and out at the 
Main Office and get your visitor tag to 
wear during your visit.

● NOTE TO PARENTS: When you drop off 
or pick up your child(ren), PLEASE PARK 
IN THE BIG LOTS PARKING LOT 
CLOSEST TO ST. MARGARET’S MAIN 
DOOR.



Welcome Back! 

 

We are adjusting to a new school as I am sure you are too!  Your children have been amazing 

this week!  Some things to keep in mind: 

 

● Parent drop off is 9:00 - 9:15 and you can use the Route 11 lot in front of the building 

and can drop your child off at the gym door up front.  Someone will be there.  Pick up 

from 3:20 - 3:30 is also at the same lot and door. 

● If you do plan to pick up, please call the office before 2:00, otherwise there is a good 

chance we will send your child on the bus. 

● Our Phone number has not changed - please call 315-218-2600 if you need to reach us. 

● Please send your child with a water bottle each day. 

● If you are picking up mid-day you will need to park in the Big Lots parking lot and use our 

main entrance - there is a button and key pad between the doors you will need to press, 

push the phone button, see below. 

 

There have been questions regarding the playground and crosswalk.  We do not share a 

playground with Roxboro Elementary, we have our own playground.  Our playground is located 

behind what used to be the Rectory.  No one lives in the building, but it is occupied by St. 

Margaret’s Parish and Business Offices.  There is a small side street that students cross with 

their teachers.  We do not allow students to cross by themselves.  Teachers have stop signs 

and high visibility safety vests they wear to the playground.  We also do not cross if cars are 

visibly approaching. 

 

 
 



September 2024 Lakewinds 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself to all of the parents 

of Lakeshore students attending our elementary school, currently located in 

St. Margaret’s School in Mattydale.  My name is Officer Sean Guerrina and 

I retired from the Onondaga County Sheriff’s Office after working for 20 

years.  I began my career on the afternoon shift in Cicero, moved to the 

night shift in Mattydale/Lyncourt and eventually became a detective in the 

Abused Persons Unit.  Prior to joining the Cicero PD family, I worked as an 

SRO at Reynolds Elementary in Baldwinsville for two years.  I couldn’t be 

happier to be working for the Cicero Police Department within the same 

district I spent the majority of my career. 

 

I look at your children as my own and have nothing but safety in mind 

where they are concerned.  Threats in regard to schools have become 

more common and I expect that trend to continue.  Many parents are of the 

mindset that “children will be children” where threats are concerned since 

they know their child would never follow through with the actions 

threatened.  Regardless, I ask all of you to have discussions with your 

children and let them know what are, and are not, appropriate comments.  

Understand that there will be consequences if threats are made within our 

school or while your children attend any schools within the North Syracuse 

School District (or any district now).  Unfortunately, there are no idle threats 

where schools are concerned.  We take them all seriously and investigate 

them as though they are legitimate.  Repercussions will be the result and I 

don’t want to see your children punished. 

 

Thank you for your support and know that you can contact me with any 

questions (school related or otherwise).  I will address any of your concerns 

and will find answers for you if I don’t have them when we speak.  Have a 

great day and I look forward to seeing all of you throughout the school year. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Officer G 



It sure is an exciting 2024-2025 school year! My goal is to support your child’s health and well being, to facilitate their
academic success. Here are a few highlights on how the Health Office operates and what you can expect for the school year.

Don't forget to stop by our office at St. Margaret’s during Open House!!

★ To call your child in sick to school, contact Mrs. Nichols in Attendance at 315-218-2615. Notify the Main Office of
plans for early dismissal.

★ Keep your contact information updated and always have a plan in place, in the event that your child needs to be
picked up early. Pick up is recommended within 1/2 hour of contact from our office.

★ To keep all of our students safe and prevent the spread of infection, students must be free of vomiting, diarrhea and
fever (100.4° F or higher) for 24 hours before returning to school, without the use of fever reducing medications.
Additionally, 24 hours of antibiotics is required before returning from a bacterial illness, such as Strep throat or
pneumonia.

★ Health History and Food Allergy forms have been sent home. Please complete and return both sides of the form.
This does not replace a physical examination, but helps ensure safe care of your child at school. Please notify the
Health Office of changes to your child’s medical history, throughout the school year.

★ If your child has allergies, asthma, diabetes, or seizures, an action plan is required by their doctor, every school year.

★ Medication to be administered at school requires an updated doctor’s order every school year. Medications must be
delivered by an adult, in the original labeled package. Students are not permitted to self carry medications.

★ Parents may excuse a student from physical education once per school year with a written note. Further restrictions
require a doctor’s order.

★ NYS requires students in 1st and 3rd grades to have an updated physical exam by their provider. A physical dated
September 4th, 2023 or later is acceptable. Students who do not submit a physical exam will receive a school
physical with a district certified provider.

★ Health screenings will begin in early October for students in 1st and 3rd grades and students who are new to the
district. Screenings consist of a hearing exam and a near/ distance/ color vision exam. A call home and referral letter
will be initiated for students that require medical follow up.

★ It is highly recommended that students keep a change of clothing, including underwear, in their backpack.

★ For updates, more information or to access our district forms, visit our LRE School NurseWebsite.

Stephanie Cooney BSN RN CPN BCSN
Office hours 8a-4p school days - Phone: 315-218-2603 - Fax: 315-218-2686

https://sites.google.com/nscsd.org/lrenursesoffice/home/updates


APPRECIATION DAYS 

2024-2025 

 

Maintenance & Operations Appreciation Week   September 9th – 13th   

Food Service Appreciation Week     September 30th – October 

4th  

School Physical Therapist Day     October 10th  

School Administrator Appreciation Day    November 1st 

School Psychologist Appreciation Day    November 6th 

School Counselor & ADA-PEP Appreciation Day   February 7th  

Athletic Trainer Appreciation Day     February 28th  

Social Worker Appreciation Day     March 18th 

School Library Media Specialist Day     April 4th   

School Occupational Therapist Appreciation Day   April 8th  

Office Personnel Appreciation Day     April 23rd  

Teacher Appreciation Day      May 6th  

School Nurse Appreciation Day     May 7th  

Transportation Appreciation Day     May 8th  

Speech Therapist Appreciation Day     May 9th  

Teaching Assistant Appreciation Day    May 13th  

Teacher Aide Appreciation Day     May 20th  



 

 

 

 

Michael Mirizio, President 

   Xavier Moody-Wusik, Vice President 

Matthew Hermann    Amanda Sugrue 

Beth Kramer     Mark Thorne 

Joshua Ludden     Robert Crabtree 

Paul Farfaglia 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENT NOTIFICATION 

 

 

During the school year, your child may have the opportunity to have their photo taken, video 

image and voice recorded, and/or art and written work published in connection with a school 

district activity or program. Your child's photo (image), school work and/or name may be 

published in local newspapers, posted (displayed) on the district's internet site, or used by the 

requesting organization (local TV or print media) for programming, i.e., backup and their news 

stories.  

 

If you DO NOT want your child's picture, name or schoolwork to be used in newspaper articles, 

video, and/or district publications including our district's website, please inform your school 

principal in writing. 

 

 

NORTH SYRACUSE BOARD OF 
EDUCATION 
2024-2025 

 



2024-2025 Board Meeting Dates 
July 8 -Regular Meeting and Annual meeting  
July 22 
August 5 
August 19 
September 9 
September 23 
October 7 
October 21 
November 4 
November 18 
December 2 
December 16 
January 6 
January 27 
February 10 
February 24 
March 10 
March 24 
April 7 
April 21 
May 5 
May 12 
June 2 
June 16 
 



 

 

chicken Tenders  
w/ Dipping Sauce 

Sweet Potato Wedges 
Green Pepper Strips w/ Dip 

Assorted Fruit 

 

 

    

SEPTEMBER 2024 

Elementary School Menu 

Stuffed Crust Pizza 

 

 
Tossed Salad w/ Dressing 

Steamed Broccoli Cuts 
Fresh Fruit 

French Toast Sticks  
w/ Chicken Sausage 

 
Hash Brown Rounds 

100% Vegetable/Fruit Juice 
Orange Wedges 

 

Pizza Crunchers w/ Marinara  
Sauce 

 
Tossed Salad w/ Dressing 
NYS Baby Carrots w/ Dip 

Fresh Fruit 

Personal Pan Pizza 

 
Tossed Salad w/ Dressing 

Steamed Broccoli Cuts 
Fresh Fruit 

 

Hot Meatball Sub 

 
Tossed Salad w/ Dressing 

Steamed Carrot Coins 

Macaroni and Cheese  
w/ Roll 

 
Cucumber Slices w/ Dip 
Seasoned Green Beans 

Fresh Fruit 

 

 

Mini Chicken Corn Dogs 

 
Potato Gems 

BBQ Baked Beans 
Assorted Fruit 

 

 

Ham and Cheese Bagel 
Melt 

NYS Baby Carrots w/ Dip 
Sweet Potato Fries 

 

Assorted Homemade Pizza 

 
Tossed Salad w/ Dressing 

Steamed Broccoli Cuts 
Fresh Fruit 

Crispy Breaded Chicken  
Drum Stick w/ Texas Toast 

 
Mashed Potatoes 

Seasoned Corn 
Assorted Fruit 

Mini Pizza Bagels 

 
Tossed Salad w/ Dressing 
NYS Baby Carrots w/ Dip 

Fresh Fruit 

Cheese Ravioli w/ Sauce 

 
Tossed Salad w/ Dressing 

Steamed Carrot Coins 

 

 

Homemade Sloppy Joes 

 
BBQ Baked Beans 

French Fries 
Fresh Fruit 

French Bread Pizza 

 
Tossed Salad w/ Dressing 

Steamed Broccoli Cuts 
Fresh Fruit 

BBQ Rib Sandwich 

 
NYS Baby Carrots w/ Dip 

Potato Gems 
100% Juice Cup 

 

Breakfast and Lunch are free for all 
students, milk cartons only, .70 cents 

Turkey and Cheese  
Croissant Melt 

 
NYS Baby Carrots w/ Dip 

Steamed Corn 
Fresh Fruit  

Superintendents  
Conference Day 

Popcorn Chicken w/  
Garlic Bread Stick  

 
Potato Gems 

Seasoned Green Beans 
Assorted Fruits 

 

Second Choices: 
Monday -Popcorn Chicken w/ Dipping Sauce 
Tuesday- Beef Hot Dog 
Wednesday- Cheeseburger 
Thursday-Chicken Patty 
Friday-Beef Hot Dog 

 

Walking Beef Taco 

 
Refried Beans 

Seasoned Corn 
Fresh Fruit 

 

 

Menu Subject to Change 

North Syracuse School District is an Equal opportunity Provider and 

Employer 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4  
 
 
 
First day of 
School 

5 6 7 

8  

Maint. & Opera-
tions Appr. 
Week 9-09 to 
 9-13-24 

9  

 
 
 
 
 
6 pm-BOE Mtg. 

10 11 12  

 
 
 
5:30-6:30 pm-
Open House 
6:30 pm-PTO 
Mtg. 

13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23  

 
 
 
 
 
6 pm-BOE Mtg. 

24 25 26 27 28 

29  

 
 
Food Service 
Appr. Week 
9-30 to 10-04-24 
 

30 Oct 1 2  

 
 
 
 
Rosh Hashanah  
Begins at sun-
down 

3   

SEPT. 

2024 

LAKESHORE ROAD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

Tina Chmielewski, Principal  Nurse           315-218-2603 

7180 Lakeshore Road   Attendance        315-218-2615 

Cicero, New York 13039  NURSE FAX          315-218-2686 

Telephone: 315-218-2600  Cafeteria       315-218-2617 


